Folger, Jeffrey

From:

Amy Costa <aportal31786@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, May 2, 2023 4:32 PM

To:

Folger, Jeffrey

Cc:

Amy Costa

Subject:

[External][BULK] RE: Appl 23-11P 75 Connecticut Blvd

Importance:

Low

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or on clicking links from unknown senders.

Dear wetlands commissioners,

My name is Amy Costa and I have lived with my husband and two young children at 152 Edgewood Dr. for the last 13 years, and in the town of South Windsor for over 35 years.

I am writing to express our family's concern about the proposed Industrial Flex Space development for Application 23-11P at 75 Connecticut Blvd. We have great concerns for the impact to our home and our neighbors' homes, both for the potential changes / redirection of the existing wetlands causing water to drain into our properties, along with the expected increase in noise pollution that comes with the clearing of multiple acres of land.

While clearly no one in the abutting neighborhood wants this industrial building to be built, I ask that if the commissioners move forward with approving this application, that careful consideration be placed on expanded buffers (higher berm, retention of existing mature trees, etc) to help mitigate some of these anticipated issues.

Thank you for your time and service to our community, Amy Costa 152 Edgewood Drive